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AP󰉂 󰉆am󰈎󰈗󰉙 B󰉊l󰈗e󰉄󰈎n
A.P. Giannini Middle School

3151 Ortega Street
San Francisco, CA 94122

Main: 415-759-2770
Counseling / Attendance: 415-759-2773

A.P. Giannini MS
SFUSD  *  PTSA  * APG BEACON

https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school
https://www.sfusd.edu/
https://apgsf.com/
https://www.apgbeacon.org/


Upcoming APG Events
3/15:  Last Day to complete Survey for APG SSC/PTSA [SURVEY];  Flag Football Game, 4p, Vis Valley

3/16:  Track Team Meet, 4p, Lowell 

3/17:  PTSA Raffle Ticket sale begins! [WEBSITE];  Happy St. Patrick’s Day

3/18:  Bike & Garden Day, APG Yard & Garden, 9a-2p – RSVP and VOLUNTEER  [FORM]; 

          District Choral Festival, 1p, Golden Gate Bandshell

3/22:  Dinner Fundraiser for Choir, Blaze Pizza Stonestown, 4:30-7:30pm

3/23:  Disability Inclusion Fair, Lunchtime;  Family Social [RSVP];  Drama Department Spring Plays [TICKETS]

3/24:  Last day for PTSA Board Nominations [FORM]

3/27 - 3/31:  Spring Break Holiday, No School

4/7:  Staff Breakfast, items needed  [SIGN UP];   CMEA Festival for Choir, Orchestra & Band

4/12:  PTSA General Meeting, 6:30p - Election, Straw Budget 

4/15:  Citywide Youth Arts Festival

4/22:  Open House, VOLUNTEERS needed  [EMAIL]

SEE CALENDAR at APGSF.COM   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd6gLHkFT9oriGsvOnpk0yHRUjECGCCqxu-k67ude6JuxnBLw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://apgsf.com/
https://forms.gle/jwxu9VgNckCToEct8
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfwE12qFrD9LE19BAj3wL1lsjZ2PtO8R_mmg78oIpgZVOuogQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/apg-spring-play-2023-tickets-533984360597
https://forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6
http://signup.com/go/kvfgGGc
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com
https://apgsf.com/calendar/ptsa/


APG SSC/PTSA Family Planning Survey 
2023-24 School Year

Please complete this survey to help inform budget and community priorities for the next 
school year, 2023-24.  All of our activities are aligned to our three school goals:
1. A focus on Student Agency/Sense of Belonging  
2. African American/Latino/ELL student literacy achievement
3. Addressing the needs of English Language Learners through Systematic English Language Development

Complete one survey per family before March 15, 2023. 
(All individual responses will be kept strictly confidential. We will not be sharing names or email addresses. )

Thank you for your candid feedback. We value your input and look forward to sharing the results 
with the APG Community.

Survey

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd6gLHkFT9oriGsvOnpk0yHRUjECGCCqxu-k67ude6JuxnBLw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd6gLHkFT9oriGsvOnpk0yHRUjECGCCqxu-k67ude6JuxnBLw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd6gLHkFT9oriGsvOnpk0yHRUjECGCCqxu-k67ude6JuxnBLw/viewform?usp=sf_link




Please Fill out this Form if interested in 
attending or volunteering for the event:

https://forms.gle/jwxu9VgNckCToEct8

https://forms.gle/jwxu9VgNckCToEct8
https://forms.gle/jwxu9VgNckCToEct8


March 22nd APG Families & Staff: please support our Choir!



Students 

and 

Staff



RSVP Here

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfwE12qFrD9LE19BAj3wL1lsjZ2PtO8R_mmg78oIpgZVOuogQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


APG Drama Department’s Spring Plays  - March 23rd
School 
Assemblies 
Wednesday, 
March 
22nd 1st, 
2nd, and 
3rd periods

GET TICKETS 
ONLINE

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/apg-spring-play-2023-tickets-533984360597
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/apg-spring-play-2023-tickets-533984360597


Dear A.P. Giannini families,

The A.P. Giannini Student Government is 
raising money for a campaign called 
Direct Relief that raises money for 
medical aid that goes directly to Turkiye 
and Syria. The Student Government 
needs your help to make that happen. We 
have a goal of raising $1,000 that will go 
towards helping people restore and 
rebuild what they have lost in the 
earthquake.

Thank you,

AP Giannini Student Government



Last November voters approved Prop. G, which will create 
the Student Success Fund grant program that will be 
administered by the city Department of Youth and their 
Families. The program will issue $1 Million grants to San 
Francisco Unified District schools to implement the 
Community School model.

APG Beacon is trying to ensure that our school is 
represented in the Prop G as this is funding for SFUSD 
schools. We would love for families to take a couple of 

minutes to fill out the survey by March 23rd:  

Prop G Feedback Form - 
CLICK HERE
Here is a link that will provide more information on                   
Prop G: Proposition G — Student Success Fund – Grants to 
the SFUSD (sfpublicpress.org)

Thank you for taking the time to complete the survey!

Beth Guy
APG Beacon Director
bguy@bacr.org

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSciAYwY9Lt-LN4XXJtVnUtA6fOUf9idFBF2cvdrE06vPojGvQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSciAYwY9Lt-LN4XXJtVnUtA6fOUf9idFBF2cvdrE06vPojGvQ/viewform
https://snbc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=052899982a25e3e4aecd812c1&id=d6b84d81fb&e=06688b5e77
https://snbc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=052899982a25e3e4aecd812c1&id=d6b84d81fb&e=06688b5e77
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSciAYwY9Lt-LN4XXJtVnUtA6fOUf9idFBF2cvdrE06vPojGvQ/viewform


Complete Nomination Form by 3/24
forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6

https://forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6
https://forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6
https://forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6


Spring Break

No School
March 27-31

See you back at 
school on 4/3



 S󰈜A󰉆F 󰉝󰈰󰉌 P󰉚󰈤E󰈯T 󰈐󰈮󰈳󰈓N󰈜E󰉋󰈣S 
AP󰉂 󰈮󰇴󰉈N 󰉀O󰈖󰈟󰉈 ~ AP󰈤󰈾󰈳 22, 2023

We need MANY Parent, Student and Staff Volunteers to make our 
upcoming Open House event a big success for our community.                     

Please EMAIL US today at  GianniniPTA@gmail.com if you can help out 
anytime between 10:00am to 3:30pm on 4/22.  Thank you!

mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com


REMINDER
Please help our APG community stay healthy.  If you are a student with symptoms of cold/ flu/ RSV/ Covid19/ Noravirus/ 

any virus, please stay home to rest and recover.  We encourage you to test for Covid19 as well.  Students and families may 

request an antigen test kit in-person from our Wellness Center from Nurse Judy Zheng or Ms. Dean / Social Worker. We 

also have access to COLOR testing kits thru March 17th. Read more below.  

COLOR Testing Continues Through March 17th at Schools 

COLOR self-swab test kits will continue to be available at school through March 17, 2023. These are not rapid test kits, but RT-LAMP 

testing that requires submitting a swab sample to be tested in a clinical lab. Test kits are available at school sites (drop off before 

10:00am) and central office locations (drop off before 4:30pm). SFUSD will discontinue COLOR self-swab molecular test kits as of 

Mar. 24. 2023. The last pick-up day will be Mar. 17, 2023 for schools and Mar. 24 at 555 Franklin Street. Pick-up times vary so be sure 

to check the sticker on the bin to see if samples have been picked up for the day.  Testing is not mandatory. Please see the COVID 

testing options on the SFUSD website for central office locations.  For city testing options, please visit sf.gov/drop-testing. 

THANK YOU!

https://www.sfusd.edu/announcements/2022-11-14-color-testing-continues-through-march-2023
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources/covid-19-testing-students
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources/covid-19-testing-students
http://sf.gov/drop-testing


SFUSD COVID-19 and All Illness Protocol 
What to do if your student does not feel well?

If your student is exhibiting any of the symptoms below, please have your student stay home and rest.  In order to return to school, your student 
will need a negative test result for Covid-19.   Both PCR/NAAT/molecular and antigen tests are acceptable for testing for Covid-19.

What to do if your student tests positive for Covid-19? 

SFUSD continues to work with the SF Department of Public Health to implement health and safety protocols to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 in schools. 
Based on updated public health guidance on December 31, 2021:

Students and staff who have tested positive for COVID-19 can return after 5 days of isolation if:
● They no longer have a fever, AND
● Their symptoms are getting better, AND
● They have a negative test collected on or after day 5.

Both PCR/NAAT/molecular and antigen tests are acceptable.

To report a positive case:
● Please call 415-660-9850 or email covidreporting@sfusd.edu until March 31st (system goes offline after that date)
● If unable to perform the above, please contact your grade Counselor and Ms. Dawson at our school.

Families may be contacted for further follow up if needed.  If you have any questions regarding the SFUSD Covid protocol, 
please visit webpage  HERE  or contact our Principal (SchoemanT@sfusd.edu)  or School Nurse, Judy  (ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu).

Fever of 100.4° F or higher, 
body chills/shivers

Sore throat Shortness of breath Headache New loss of smell or taste

Nausea or Vomiting Diarrhea Body aches Fatigue Cough

https://sf.gov/news/sfdph-updates-covid-19-isolation-and-quarantine-recommendations-following-changes-state
mailto:covidreporting@sfusd.edu
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources
mailto:ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu


Updated: ABSENCES, PERMIT TO LEAVE & LATE ARRIVAL PROTOCOL
Absences 
1. To report an absence email our attendance clerk Stacey Dawson at dawsons@sfusd.edu  or call the Counseling Office at 415-759-2773
2. Notes, emails or voicemails are required for reporting an Absence (i.e. illness or medical appointment see full list on next slide)

Provide the following: Student’s Name, Grade, Date, Reason for Absence, Parent Name (Signature if written note)
3. Students must bring notes to the counseling office the day they return back to school.
Please allow a few days for attendance to be updated on the attendance system(Synergy/ParentVue).  Thanks for your patience.

Permit To Leave School
Students MUST come to the counseling office to pick up a Permit to Leave School before 9:30AM
1. Provide the following in a note, email or voice mail: Student’s Name, Grade, Date, Time and Reason for Leaving, Parent Name (Signature if 

written note) Have your student come to the counseling office to pick up a Permit to Leave School before 9:30AM
2. Students without a valid Permit To Leave School will not be allowed to leave the school campus.
3. Students with a Permit to Leave can leave the school at the authorized time parents do not need to enter the school
4. Please avoid calling at lunch time for an unplanned pick up  (see bell schedule).
5. Please remind your student to come to the counseling office to pick up their Permit To Leave School before 9:30AM

Late Arrival to School - Tardy
1. Students who arrive late to school (after 9:30AM)  MUST come to the Counseling Office to obtain a tardy pass before being allowed to 

attend class.
2. Excused Tardy: Notes, emails or voicemails are required for reporting a Tardy (i.e. illness or medical appointment see full list on next slide) 

Provide the following: Student’s Name, Grade, Date, Reason for Tardy, Parent Name (Signature if written note)

mailto:dawsons@sfusd.edu
https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school/about-apg/bell-schedule

